
 
MEMORANDUM 

To: Mayor and City Council 

From: Jennifer Peterson, Community Development Director 

Date: April 20, 2009 

 
Subject: Impact Fee Discussion 

 
At the request of some Council members, staff asked our comprehensive plan consultant to put 
together a brief scope of work that would allow the City to begin to consider the application of 
impact fees for development. 
 
The scope of services (attached) would take us through two critical steps in the process.  The first 
step would create an assessment report.  This report would essentially answer the question of 
whether or not an impact fee program would be beneficial to our city and how we might use the 
program.  The second step would create a methodology report.  That report would include an idea 
of the maximum we could charge for uses and improvement categories.  The fee for this scope of 
work is $24,530. 
 
This scope has been designed so that if we complete the first task and find that this is not a program 
we wish to pursue at this time, we are not obligated to complete task two.  The scope is also written 
to include options with and without public advisory committees.  Should we undertake the work of 
this scope, I recommend we have advisory committees although it will cost a little more.  Having an 
advisory committee made up of development professionals and citizens helps with the educational 
element of what an impact fee program can and cannot do, and gains support for the overall 
program. 
 
Lastly, this scope will not take us through to a completed and implemented program.  As the scope 
says, at the end of this work the City will be in a position to complete a Capital Improvement 
Element to be added to the comp plan, adopt a fee ordinance, and implement a user manual and 
accounting program. 
 
If you wish to proceed with this work, staff recommends approving the scope as an amendment to 
the contract for the Comprehensive Plan.  This could be accomplished at the April 27th

. 

 Council 
meeting.  If this is not work that you wish to pursue at this time, we are not bound to do it as a part 
of the current comprehensive plan effort.  This could be a project we undertake in 2010 or beyond. 
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